
 

VANTAGE CAREER CENTER    
 

04.05.18  Vantage April Board Meeting Held 

The Vantage Board of Education held the April Board meeting on Thursday, April 5, 2018 in the District 

Conference room. Board meeting, Minutes from the March 1, 2018 regular Board meeting were approved 

along with financial statements for the month of February, 2018.  

 

Superintendent Rick Turner reported that ​deadlines have passed to apply for our Math, Community 

Relations, and OTC DIrector positions. We have 7 math applicants and the first round of interviews have 

been completed. We have 14 applicants for the OTC Director position and the first round of interviews are 

scheduled for next Monday. We have 31 applicants for the Community Relations position and the first 

round of interviews are scheduled to begin on Monday, April 16.We are also collecting applications from 

our students for summer tech help. We are also looking at student help for our maintenance department 

to work with our landscaping maintenance through the summer months. The May Board agenda will be 

fairly heavy with hiring of personnel for the summer and next school year.  

Vantage High School Director Tony Unverferth’s written  report recognized Mary Ann Falk and Mike Knott 

spent dozens of hours over the past several months to ensure that the senior Mock Interview Day 

planned for March 1st would be a success. Between planning and organizing testing rooms and proctors 

for the ACT test administration with our Juniors (led by Mike), and scheduling rooms and interviewers for 

our Senior Mock Interview day (Mary Ann); these two did an excellent job ensuring a great learning 

experience for our students.We received a LOT of positive feedback from our students and our 

interviewers on the value of the day. Ohio Technical Center Director Pete Prichard update the board that 

Customized STNA training for Vancrest starts April 9. 2018. Monthly classes will be held at Vancrest. CDL 

instructors are currently training high school seniors for the Class A Commercial Drivers License. Jim 

Rosen has worked with Ted Verhoff and the trade and industry instructors. In regard to high school 

students being trained for a CDL it appears that Vantage is leading the way. We are not aware of any other 

OTCs that are doing the same thing in Ohio at this time. Pete concluded his last report as the Ohio 

Technical Center Adult Education director by saying  he was grateful that Kit Tyler is stepping in for the 

interim and for the opportunity that Vantage has given him.  

In new business, the Board: 

➢ Approved the Rothacker Lampe Bequest equipment list for 2018-2019. 
➢ Approved out of state travel for Theresa Mengerink to Las Vegas, Nevada, April 13, 2018 to April 

16, 2018 for The Korean War Legacy Foundation Conference.  
➢ Approved an overnight stay for FCCLA State contestants in Columbus, Ohio from April 20-21, 2018. 
➢ Approved an overnight stay for FCCLA State contestants in Columbus, Ohio from April 25-27, 2018.   
➢ Approved an out of state field trip for Early Childhood to the Ft. Wayne Zoo with preschoolers on 

May 2, 2018 with May 3, 2018 being  a rain day. 
➢ Approved an out of state field trip for Culinary Arts to the Ft. Wayne DeBrand with on May 4, 2018. 
➢ Approved the supplemental contract with Kathleen Tyler as Adult Education Director, March 12, 



 

2018 through June 30, 2018. 
➢ Approved the Vantage Teacher Organization Memorandum of Understanding  
➢ Final reading of NEOLA new policy.8451A Operations - Bed Bugs 
➢ Resolution to approve supporting school safety and reducing violence in schools. 
➢ Approved the Sub-recipient Agreement Amendment #5 between Wood, Sandusky, Ottawa and 

Seneca (WSOS) Community Action Commission, Inc. and Vantage Career Center. 
➢ Resolution to waive the 45-day notice and approve the City of Van Wert residential Community 

Reinvestment Area Agreement between VW Properties, LLC, 638 N. Cherry Street, Van Wert, Ohio 
and Vantage Career Center.  

➢ Resolution to approve the Satellite Agreement between Van Wert City Schools and Vantage Career 
Center for the 2018-2019 school year.  

➢ Approved the TIF agreement for payment in lieu of taxes  from Cooper Farms, Inc., Monroe 
Township, for property improvements, at 25% for 15-years approximately $630,000.00 with 
Vantage receiving $238.59 annually. 

 
 
Outside of Consent Agenda Items  

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 121.22(G)(1), the Superintendent moves that  
the Board adjourn to executive session for the purpose of considering the employment of an 
employee or official of the school district. 
 

 
End of Superintendent’s Consent Agenda Items 

Adjournment - at the call of the President and at the pleasure of the Vantage Career Center Board of 
Education  

Next meeting – Thursday, May 3, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 
In District Conference Room 
Regular May Board Meeting 


